December 16, 2014

Governor Brian Sandoval State Capital Building 101 N. Carson St. Carson City, NV 89701

Re:

, Henderson, NV 89014-7554

Weatherization Program Funds

Dear Governor Brian Sandoval:

My husband, Henry Haran and myself, Victoria M. Haran want to thank you for funding half of the grant to fix our home. We were approved for this grant and really had no idea of what could be done for our home. We applied almost a year ago. We only thought you could check the air quality of our home and put in the Defender only and maybe a new shower head for master bathroom. Also, we thought maybe you would fix our heater instead we received a new heater/air conditioner system! We cannot express the words to say thank you from the bottom of our hearts.

I knew one day Mike Woods from the Neighborhood Services Department would contact us, but had no idea of what we were to receive from the Grant. Also, on the second call I notified Mike we had no heater working to turn on when the fall weather arrived. We were so cold; Mike called Ruiter Construction Company and put a rush order on job. The next day we had the heat on of course at the end of the day. But, I never expected the best service from everyone and every office working together on this.

Ruiter Construction Company showed up the very next day and put in a new heater/air conditioner system and a new control box. We were so blessed to have this done for us. And, all the work they did was so great and wonderful. Thank you to Ruiter Construction Company as well.

Then, we were told we would also receive solar screens for the whole house to be installed later since the rush job on putting in the heat for us and a whole house exhaust system in our master bedroom. We couldn't believe all of this. Thank you again for everything your office and the City of Henderson Neighborhood Services Department has done for us and the Mayor Andy Hafen.

You see over two years ago I was laid-off from the biggest Casino Operation Company in Las Vegas and could never get a job again because of my age. This last five years has been so hard on us (actually it's been since 2007 when our troubles began).

My Husband's health has been bad since 2007 and I had some issues myself; I was temporarily disabled while working at the Casino Industry and was then laid-off.

Living on a fixed income is so hard on us and everyone. So, with your help and the help of the Mayor Andy Hafen we're able to cope better now.

Please express our gratitude to everyone who helped us out.

Again thank you so very much.

Grateful in Henderson,

Victoria M. Haran

Henderson, NV 89014-7554

Cell 702-Home 702-

c: Mayor Andy Hafen
City of Henderson Neighborhood Services
Ruiter Construction Company